ЗАДАНИЯ ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ

Преподаватель АРИФУЛЛИН ФАРИТ МУНЕРОВИЧ



ЗАДАНИЕ №1 Перевести на английский язык безличные предложения.

Безличные предложения

1. Зима. 2. Была зима. 3. В прошлом году была холодная зима. 4. Холодно. 5. Было очень холодно. 6. Пять часов. 7. Сейчас пять часов. 8. В феврале часто идет снег (to snow- глагол). 9. Был теплый весенний день. 10. В гостиной тепло. 11. Чудесный день. 12. Завтра будет холодно.

Задание

1.It is spring. 2. It is cold today. 3. It is dark. 4. It often rains in March. 5. It is a beautiful day. 6. It is nine o'clock. 7. It is a long way from here to London. 8. It is dangerous to drive so fast. 9. It was interesting to talk to him. 10. It always snows in the north.

ПРИМЕР

Перевести предложения упражнения в *Past Continuous и Future Continuous по* следующему образцу:

<u>Образец</u> EXERCISE: Transform the sentences into the Past Continuous and Future Continuous tenses. Add the necessary adverb.

Образец Model:

Present Continuous: I am playing tennis with my friends (now). Я играю в теннис (сейчас). Past Continuous: I was playing tennis with my friends at five o'clock yesterday. Я играл в теннис со своими друзьями вчера в 5 часов.

Future Continuous: I will be playing tennis with my friends at five o'clock tomorrow. Я буду играть в теннис со своими друзьями в 5 часов завтра.

<u>Упражнение</u>: EXERCISE: Transform the sentences into the Past Continuous and Future Continuous tenses. Add the necessary adverb.

- 1. Mary is writing a letter to her friends.
- 2. They are speaking to their teacher now.
- 3. We are having lunch at the canteen.
- 4. Wait a minute! I am getting up!
- 5. Nina is playing the piano.
- 6. She is brushing her hair.

Перевести предложения упражнения из Present Perfect в Past Simple по следующему образцу:

<u>Образец:</u> Transform the sentences to use the Past Simple tense instead of Present Perfect. Add the necessary adverb.

Model: He has just read this book. Он только что закончил читать книгу. — He read this book. Он прочитал книгу (неделю назад, в прошлом году). a week ago.

Сигналы времени Past Simple:

yesterday
a year ago
in 1994
last year
last month
yesterday morning
last summer
on March, 14

<u>Задание:</u> Transform the sentences to use the Past Simple tense instead of Present Perfect. Add the necessary adverb.

Сигналы времени Present Perfect выделены зеленым

- 1. My friend has already written the test.
- 2. Boris has done his homework this evening.
- 3. I have already watched this film.
- 4. We have never seen the man.
- 5. They have just come back home.
- 6. I have left my book at home this morning.

Прочитать текст и ответить на вопросы письменно по-английски. Всего 10 вопросов.

Our Flat

1). We have a nice flat rather far from the centre of the city. 2). It is in a new (sixteen)-storey high-rise building in Shepilovsckaya street (lane, square, avenue, passage). 3). As there are so many storeys in the building it has two lifts. 4). Our flat is on the (fourth). 5). It has all modern conveniences such as central heating, gas, electricity, cold and hot water, and a chute to carry rubbish down

6). There are three rooms, a kitchen, a bathroom and a hall in our flat. 7). The sitting room with a wall-size window facing the park is quite large. 8). In this room there is a furniture unit. 9). There is a TV-set, computer and notebook. 10). On the walls there are five paintings. 11). We spend evening hours in this room. 12). We watch TV, listen to the music or discuss the problems of the day.

13). The third room is my study. 14). There is not much furniture in it, only the most necessary pieces. 15). It has a writing desk with computer processing unit, keyboards, mouse, mouse pad, audio system, two screens, printer, x-box, play station on. 16). There are books on the shelves all around the walls. 17). There is a sofa with a cushion on it. 18). Just behind it there is a reading lamp. 19). There is an armchair and two chairs in my room. 20). Besides we have a kitchen. 21). It is light and pleasant. 22). In the kitchen there is a gas stove to cook the meals or boil the kettle on. 23). There is a refrigerator to keep food cool or frozen in hot weather.

Make up ten questions on the text.

- 1. Where is their apartment located?
- 2. What floor is it on?
- 3. Are there all modern conveniences in the house?
- 4. Is their flat large or small?
- 5. How many rooms are there?
- 6. What are the rooms like?
- 7. What repairs have they already done?
- 8. What furniture are they going to buy?
- 9. Where are they going to place it?
- 10. When will they have a house-warming party?

Перевести 7 предложений на английский язык

Translate into English.

1. Я учусь в техническом училище, и у меня не очень много свободного времени. 2. Но я всегда нахожу время на мое увлечение .3. Я очень люблю фотографировать. 4. Недавно родители подарили мне дорогой и очень хороший фотоаппарат, и я провожу много времени в поисках интересных кадров. 5. Я люблю фотографировать своих друзей. 6. Когда мы идем в поход или гуляем по городу, у меня всегда с собой мой фотоаппарат. 7. У меня уже есть четыре альбома фотографий, и друзья любят рассматривать их, когда приходят ко мне в гости.

Пример ответов

1. Я учусь в техническом училище, и у меня не очень много свободного времени. 2. Но я всегда нахожу время на мое увлечение. 3. Я очень люблю фотографировать. 1.I am studying at college (technical school) I don't have much free time. 2. But I always find free time for my hobby. 3. I really love to take a picture.